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We all didn’t expect this pandemic to dominate our lives for this long.  However, I think we 
at Roseville have had a successful year – all things considered.  I want to thank the staff 
who have had a huge workload: from the greenkeepers who work from dusk til dawn with 
a full field of golfers; the proshop team who co-ordinate the large numbers of players; the 
bistro and bar staff who not only keep us fed and fuelled but also act as COVID marshalls. 
 
Good luck to our members playing in the Club Championships this Saturday.  Please 
come and support our fabulous players. 
 

New members   
 
I would like to extend a warm welcome to all our new members.  Later in this newsletter we 
have a list of members who have joined since the start of 2020.  If you see their names on 
the timesheet with you, please make them feel welcome, help them out with local rules and 
reassure them that losing balls on our golf course is a fairly common occurrence, no matter 
how high or low your handicap!  
 

Pink meets Teal Day 
 
On Friday 9 October, we had a most successful Charity Day supporting Breast Cancer Trials 
and Ovarian Cancer Research Foundation.  It was wonderful to see such a full field and 
apologies to those who did not manage to get a booking.  We raised over $5,000 to be divided 
evenly between these two charities.  Many thanks to those who volunteered their time and 
skills, from the delicious cupcakes to the wonderful flower arrangements and the energy of Min 
and Callum who hit 182 balls over the dam for us.  Congratulations to: 
 

18 Hole 4BBB Team Winners: 
Ruth Tighe, Sally Gazzoli, Louise Nevill and Jane Hurley 62 Pts 
18 Hole Runner-Up Team: 
Fiona May, Suzanne Grob, Kathy Bragg and Jessica Duffy 59 Pts (cb) 
18 Hole Pink Ball Winners: 
Loretta Lin, Janelle Gamkrelidze, Gail Giuffrida and Kathy Marien 46 Pts (cb) 
9 Hole 4BBB Team Winners: 
Jan Robertson, Sue Mullens, Dianne Wooster and Vicky Keenan 29 Pts 
9 Hole Pink Ball Winners: 
Petsy Meyer, Andree Kelly, Gail Booth and Charlyne Lepparde 20 Pts 
 

Rest assured that the 10 year old pink balls have been destroyed to be replaced by new in 
2021! 
 



Holes in One 
 
Congratulations to the following holes in one: 
 
Margaret Potter on Friday 
21 August on the 15th! 
 

 
 

Liz Galbraith on Tuesday 
8 September on the 8th! 
 

 
 
 

Jo Lamble on Saturday 10 
October on the 15th! 
 

 
 

Melbourne Cup 

Our Melbourne Cup day will unfortunately not be in its usual format this year but we 
are able to hold a fun team event for the day.  Watch the website for more details! 
 

Captain’s Comments  
 

Change of Seasons  

 
Before Covid-19 threw our fixture book into disarray, the plan was for our Winter 
Season to finish on 6 October.  As you would be aware, the Eclectic, Birdie and 
Gobbler competitions did finish on that day.  We do, however, still have a few trophy 
events that I have not managed to fit into the calendar so our Winter Season otherwise 
will finish after our final trophy event - the Vera Alley Trophy on 27 October. 
 
Unfortunately due to Covid-19 restrictions we will not be able to hold a Presentation 
Day as we usually do in November.  Instead, I will be presenting trophies and medals 
on Tuesdays after the 18 hole morning competition whenever possible, and trophy 
winners will be announced on the website. 
 
Our Summer Season (and Summer Eclectic) will commence on 24 November.  
Competitions will be as follows:  
 
Tuesdays:  7.30am - 18 hole Stableford 1st tee 
 7.00am - 9 hole Stableford 10th tee 
Fridays:  7.30am - 18 hole Stableford 1st tee  
 7.00am - 9 hole Stableford 10th tee  
 
No draws are done during the Summer Season.  Timesheets will open as usual at 
4.30pm 15 days in advance on Tuesdays and 8 days in advance for Fridays.  The 
afternoon18 hole Stableford comp will continue for the time being. 
 



New ‘Monthly Fixtures’ tab on website  

 
Some of you may have noticed the ‘Monthly Fixtures’ tab on the left side of the home page 
of the RGC website.  Here you can find fixtures for the next 3 months in a ‘live’ version that 
can easily be amended as necessary.  Thanks to David Bushell, Men’s Vice Captain, for 
the hours he has spent creating this spreadsheet. 
 

Recent results  

 
Captains v Presidents Trophy 
Won by the Presidents this year.  Well done Ruth!! 
 
Shirley Harriet Kelly Memorial Trophy (15 September): 
Judy Weihen with an amazing score of 49 points. 
 
Golf NSW Medal Competition Winners: 
Division 1: Bernadine Penny 
Division 2: Judi Leahy 
Division 3: Helen Olivier 

 
We wish them all good luck in the Metropolitan Final to be played at Asquith Golf Club 
on 13 November. 
 

October Stroke Round 
Division 1: Pam Dingwall (65) 
Division 2: Louise Nevill (63) 
Division 3: Helen Gesterkamp (64) 
Scratch winner: Suanne McAllister (76) 
 
Medal of Medals 
Winner: Helen Gesterkamp 
 
VWGA ball results 
15 September: 
Division 1: Dianne Kenny 
A Grade: Neroli Lane 
B Grade: Pamela Needs 
9 Hole: Carole Pinn 
 
29 September: 
Division 1: Susannah Fortin 
A Grade: Oonagh Roles 
B Grade: Judy Gleeson 
9 Hole: Ann Hart 
 

  



New members 
 

We welcome all the following women who have joined Roseville Golf Club since the 
start of 2020: 
 

Cassandra Allan Xiang (Lou) Luo Katrina Taylor 

Andrea Austin Dawn Manson Muriel Thoumelou 

Heather Birch Jessica McDonnell Lindie Treleaven 

Tina Cai Sandra McElwee Patricia Twomey 

Lesley Carre Helen McKillop Elizabeth Wee 

Patricia Chan Kate Mitchelhill Susi Willis 

Margaret Cruice Kerrie Morris Kaye Wilson 

Robyn Denholm Triona O'Donoghue Sue Wong 

Diane Fagan Renuka Patel Julie Wong 

Noreen Halim Carolyn Petre Fiona Wotherspoon 

Rhonda Hamilton Margaret Punch Joanna Wu 

Leigh Hess Christine Salter Queena Yang 

Kathy Jeong Akiko Shiga Suzanne Zekulich 

Julie Kiddell Jan Steel Elaine Zheng 

Miki Kobayashi Amanda Stephens Hong Zhong 

Margaret Koeninger Sumiko Storer Ami Zong 

Maria Lewis 
 

  

 
 

  

 
 
Club Presidents Update 
 
There has been a lot of discussion regarding the Club President’s Update last Wednesday 
regarding the dress code.   Please be aware that this is a private golf club, and neat and tidy 
golf attire is what we women members of Roseville Golf Club expect.  A rule to remember – 
look at yourself in the mirror before you leave your home.  If you feel that your golf gear will not 
offend anyone, and you look neat and tidy – we are happy to see you!! 
 
 
 

DATES FOR THE DIARY 

 

3 November Melbourne Cup day team event 

24 November Start of the Summer Season 

 Christmas Gala Day – to be discussed 


